

As there was no further business
the meeting closed at 10 20pm.
The next meeting was fixed for
Wednesday December 7th at 7.30pm
in the Village Hall.

Phil/L.K. Schwabe
7.12.77.

9-12-77

A meeting of the Council was held in
the Village Hall on Wednesday December
7th at 7.30pm

Those present were Mr Schwabe chairman
Mr Butler Miss Dillon Mrs Harrison
Mr C. Jarvis Mr S. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

The chairman welcomed Mr Cawdron C.C.
and introduced him to the council.

The minutes of the last meeting were
read and signed.

Arising from the minutes an acknowledgement
of the letter from had been received
re telephone also a reply re Grimes house.

A letter had been received from Mrs
Maurice of the National Trust who was
willing to attend a public meeting.

It was proposed by Mr Proctor that the
proposed date be accepted this was
seconded by Mr Butler and carried. The
meeting to be at 7.30pm in the Village
Hall.

Following on a statement in the press
about footpaths through the village Mr
Cawdron agreed to see what was proposed.
Mr Pearson reported that posts had been

put on the Heptland and proposed that a
letter be sent to the Highways Department
asking what they intended to do.
This was seconded by Miss Dillon and
carried.

The chairman gave a report of the meeting
with the Planning Officer and Archibald
at the Village Hall.

It was agreed that it was as far as the
Council could go until the Village Hall
Committee had seen the plans.

It was proposed that the Plans and a
letter be sent to Mrs Sutton the chairman.

No objection was raised to a Planning
Application by Mrs Vaughn-Gones.

A cheque for £1 was signed for paper
for the Plans.

It was decided to agree on the Precept
at the January meeting and to have a
bank statement.

As there was no further business
the meeting ended at 9.15pm.

The date of the next meeting was
fixed for Wednesday January 11th at 7.30pm
in the Village Hall.

Phil/L.K. Schwabe
11.1.1978

January 11-78

A meeting of the Council was held in
the Village Hall on Wednesday January
11th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Schwabe chairman
Mr Butler Miss Dillon Mr C. Jarvis and Mr Proctor.
Apologies for absence were received from

Mr Harrison Mr J Pearson and Mr G Cawdron c.c.
The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated that Mr Maurice of the National Trust would attend a Public Meeting in the Village Hall on Wednesday February 8th at 7.30pm. It was agreed that notices of the meeting be put up in the village.

A reply was read to three letters which had been sent and not ~~answered~~ answered.

A three months notice was received from the Electricity Board for an increase in the cost of Street Lighting. Mr Butler proposed that it be accepted this was seconded by Miss Dillon and carried.

The Precept for 1978 was considered. Mr C. Garvis proposed that we ask for £250 this was seconded by Mr Proctor and carried.

A letter and plan received from the County Council stating what they proposed doing at the Hempland where stakes had been put down. As the council were against such a scheme it was proposed that a letter be sent. After some discussion it was agreed that a letter be drafted to be approved at the next meeting.

A cheque for £27.35 for Street Lighting was signed. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.15pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday February 1st at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Mr Schwabe

1978
February 1st

A Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday February 1st at 7.30pm.

Those present were Chairman Mr Schwabe Miss Dillon Mr Butler Mr C. Garvis Mrs Harrison Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

An amended bill of £15 for measuring the allotments was considered. Mr Harrison proposed that it be paid. This was seconded by Mr Proctor and carried. A cheque for £15 was signed.

A letter was compiled in reply to the Norfolk County Councils proposal at the Hempland copies of the letter to be sent to the Norfolk County Council Planning Dept and to Mr G. Cawdron for his information. Complaints were made of brambles growing into the road at Eshthorpe Hill. Mr Butler proposed that the Highways Dept. be asked again to trim the hedge.

The report of the Boundary Commission showed that at the next election the Stiffkey Valley Ward would be abolished and Stiffkey would be in the Blebney Ward. Notification of a meeting at County Hall on March 15th re Common Land which was claimed by the Parish Council and not approved was read. Mr Schwabe said he would attend.

As the 1st it was agreed that notices be put out for the meeting with Mr Maurice on the 8th. As there was no further business the

meeting closed at 9.15pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday March 8th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

P.L.K. Schwabe
8/3/78

1978

February 8th

A Public meeting was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday February 8th 1978.

Mr O Maurice of the National Trust. Mr Schwabe was in the chair.

A good number of the public were present.

Mr Maurice explained that the National Trust were not proposing any great change.

Mr Tanner the assistant warden said he had appointed 5 wardens from Stiffkey.

Several questions were asked. The meeting ended at 8.45pm.

1978

March 8th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday March 8th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Chairman Mr Schwabe Mr Butler Miss Dillon Mr J. Pearson Mrs Harrison and Mr Proctor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

A letter from the County Council re Hemland was read which stated they were willing to meet the Council on the

site. It was proposed they be offered some dates 2.30pm being the best time. No reply had been received from the Highways Dept on the tramlines at Eochthera hill. A vote of thanks was proposed to Mr Harrison who had trimmed the fence.

An application for an allotment was received from Mr Reid. As none were available it was agreed that his name go on the waiting list unless Mr Rhodes was willing to give one of his up. Mr Schwabe to see him.

A letter was read from Capt. Linley asking the council to support him in the appeal against the District Council's refusal to allow him to pull down part of a wall. It was agreed that a letter be sent supporting the appeal. No objection was raised to an application for a sun parlour at four furlongs.

The chairman said he would attend the Common's Registration. Mr Pearson thought more of the council should go. Mr Butler agreed to take Mr Schwabe Mr Pearson and Mr Proctor.

Mr Schwabe said a Village Hall meeting had been held he thought it might be better if the Parish Council called one. It was agreed that Flood Warning be discussed at the next meeting. The meeting closed at 9.30pm. The next meeting was fixed for April 12th and the Annual on May 10th.

E. E. Proctor vice chairman
12/4/78.

1978
March 22nd

An emergency meeting of the council was called on Wednesday March 22nd 7.30pm. Those present were Mr Schwabe chairman, Mr Butler Miss Dillon Mrs Harrison Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

To discuss the problem of the allocation of Council houses since the passing of a bill last December, which states that the homeless must stand before a housing queue in a village. It was agreed that a letter be sent to the Housing manager, and it was accordingly drawn up.

The chairman said that the Norfolk County Council Highway Dept would meet the Council on Wednesday April 12th at 2.30pm. at the Hemland.

1978
April 12th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday April 12th 1978. Those present were - Miss Dillon Mrs Harrison Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

Mr Proctor V. Chairman was in the chair. Apologies for absence were received from Mr Butler and Mrs Schwabe.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a letter was read confirming the date of the appeal of L. Col Lindley. As letters supporting the appeal had been sent to the District and County Council it was agreed that a letter be sent

146

to the Inspector of the enquiry which should be sufficient.

A notice of the increase in the cost of electricity for Street Lighting was read and accepted. The next bill to be compared with the notice. It was agreed that only after heavy rains would there be any danger of flooding on the cross when the water would come up through the drains.

Mr J. Pearson said there were cracks in the sluice bank and proposed that a letter be sent to the Water Authority. This was seconded by Mr Proctor and carried. A reply to the Council's letter on housing was read which stated that while agreeing with the council they were unable to do anything about it as it was a law passed in December that the homeless had to come before those on the housing list. It was agreed that a Planning Application should be sent back to the Planning Dept as it was in Langham.

Nothing had been heard of the Enquiry at Norwich of Gravel Pit and Little Hill. It was agreed that the entrance to Gravel Pit should be cleared and that it should go on the agenda for the next meeting also the sale of the beer.

The Council were reminded that the Highways Dept of Norfolk County Council would meet the Council at the Hemland on Wednesday May 10th 1978. The next meeting which is the Annual on May 10th 1978. The meeting ended at 8.45pm.

Philip K. Schwabe
10/5/78

1978
June 10th

A Meeting of the council followed the Annual Meeting on May 10th. Those present were Mrs Schwabe, chairman, Mr Butler, Miss Dillon, Mrs Harrison, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a further letter was read from Col T. Lindley asking the Council to write to the Minister of the Environment and the North Norfolk District Council confirming that the Parish Council did not object to his Planning Application.

Mr Proctor proposed that the letter be sent. This was seconded by Mr Butler and carried.

The chairman reported on the meeting with members of the County Council who had produced a plan for a footpath through the village. As it was a complicated matter the chairman proposed that discussions on it be put off until the next meeting.

A change of procedure in Planning Applications was explained in a letter from the District Council which stated in future they would provide forms if the council wished to inform neighbours of any planning applications. It was decided to ask for forms.

It was proposed that a notice be put up asking for tenders to clean the Right of Way.

148

It was agreed that a notice board be put on the Village Hall in place of the present one.

A Petition from the parishioners was received complaining that lorries were driven dangerously through the village. After much discussion Mr Pearson proposed that letters be sent to the Police and V. Farrow Parham. This was seconded by Mr Proctor and carried.

It was decided that the council put the wheeled bin in Miss Greeny's auction.

It was agreed that Mr Saville be asked and that a reserve of £50 be put on it.

It was proposed by Mr Pearson that a donation of £20 each be given to the Social Services Village Hall and the Churchyard. This was seconded by Mr Proctor and carried.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 10 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday June 14th at 7.30 pm.

E. E. Proctor vice chairman
14th June 1978.

June 14th 1978

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday June 14th at 7.30 pm. Those present: Mr Butler, Miss Dillon, Mr James, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor. Mr Proctor, V. Chairman was in the chair. An apology for absence was received from Mr ~~Sara~~ Schwabe.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes re Right of Ways as no notices had been put up it was agreed that one be put up asking for tenders to clean the entrance to Gravel Pit Five Acre Carr and Little Hill.

A letter from the County Surveyor was read stating that the Anglian Water Authority propose to demolish the Ford at Fiddlers Hill. It was agreed that it would be an improvement and to reply to that effect.

An application for an allotment was received from Mr Millar. It was agreed that his name go on the list of applicants. It was stated that Mr Benbow was not cultivating his allotment himself. As it was against the rules to sub-let, it was proposed that a letter be sent to him.

A letter from the Highways Dept. was read stating that there was no subsidence at Muchledyke Hill. As this opinion was contrary to the men from the Council who inspected it, it was proposed that a further letter be sent.

A letter from the County Council was read stating that they were proposing to put in a Planning Application for four houses on the "Hampland" and if the Parish Council were still interested they might also apply for Planning Permission to build a Village Hall.

As this was not mentioned at the site meeting last month it was proposed that a letter of protest be sent and ask for an early site meeting. A letter was drawn up & a plan for a footpath through the village was considered. As it involved the demolition of so much property it was not considered feasible. The council considered that a by-pass was still the best plan.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm. The next meeting was fixed for July 12. 1978 in the Village Hall.

R.A. Schuchals 12/11/78

July 12th 1978

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday July 12th at 7.30 pm. Those present were. Mr Schuchals chairman, Miss Dillon, Mr Jarvis, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs Harrison and Mr Butler. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes 110 tenders had been received for cleaning Right of Ways. No reply had been received from the letter sent to Mr Benbow. It was proposed that a reply be requested by the September meeting. The cheque had been received from the sale

of the tier which amounted to £57.98
 As it had been intended to repair the
 wall around the memorial from the
 proceeds several suggestions were made.
 The wall was inspected by the council
 who came to the conclusion that the
 ivy must be pulled off first.
 As Miss Jarvis keeps the yard around
 the memorial clean it was proposed
 that she be asked to clear the ivy
 first.

A notice from the District Council was
 received stating that the District Councillor
 had resigned.

The Commissioner Report was discussed
 The owners of Gravel Pit were named
 The Rector of Stiffby, the Parish Council
 and the District Council
 The Common and Little Hill would
 remain as no owners.

The Chairman reported on the meeting
 with the Planning Committee of the
 County Council at the Hempland.

As the County Council seemed certain to
 apply for planning permission to build
 four houses on the site, it was proposed
 that an outline Planning Application
 for a Village Hall should be put in.
 As there was no further business the
 meeting closed at 10 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday
 September 13th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall

Heep Schwabe
 13/9/78

1978

September 13th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the
 Village Hall on Wednesday September 13th at 7.30 pm.
 Those present were Mr Schwabe Chairman
 Mr Butler Mrs Harrison Mr C Jarvis
 and Mr J. Pearson.

The minutes of the last meeting were read
 and signed.

Arising from the minutes Miss Jarvis had
 been contacted and did not wish to take
 the ivy off the memorial wall. Mr W.
 Gidney had agreed to do it.

Miss Jarvis also stated she did not wish
 for the six pounds paid for cleaning
 the yard.

Mr Benbow had stated that Mr D Pearson
 did his allotment for him. As this was
 in order it was proposed that he be
 contacted again on the grounds of bad
 husbandry.

A letter was read from Eastern Electricity
 stating that owing to holidays and trouble
 with the hoist they have been unable
 to get around the village but hoped to
 start on the 4th.

A letter from the County Valuer was read
 stating that the Hempland had been
 offered to Mr D. Smith who had sold it
 to the council.

In reply to a letter from the Chairman
 Mr Smith had stated that he was no
 longer interested in the land.

It was proposed that a plan be drawn
 up of the proposed hall Mr Watts agreed
 to do it.

Mr Butler proposed that a letter be sent to the District Valuer stating that it was the intention of the Council to apply for planning permission. This was seconded by Mrs J. Pearson & carried. It was proposed that a letter be sent to Mr Fowler M.P. protesting at the Yorkshire Believing and adverts. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Monday October 16th at Vale House 7.30pm.

Philip Schwabe
16.10.76.

1978
October 16th

A Meeting of the Council was held at Vale House on Monday October 16th at 7.30pm. Those present were Mr Schwabe Chairman, Mr Butler, Miss Dillon, Mrs Harrison, Mr E. Jarvis, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a letter which was read concerning the closure of the Post Office was omitted.

Also arising was the allotment of Mr Benbow. After much discussion it was proposed by Mr E. Jarvis that Mr Benbow be given one years notice of $\frac{1}{4}$ acre of his allotment. This was seconded by Mr Butler and carried. As John Rhodes has left the village there was $\frac{1}{4}$ allotment for the next on the waiting list.

It was suggested that the rules of the allotments be altered. An estimate of £38 for cleaning the Right of Way at Five Acre Carr was considered. Mr Butler proposed that it be accepted. Miss Dillon seconded and carried. The Chairman to see Mr Pearson concerning the width of the path.

Cheques were signed for Eastern Electricity Audit Fee £11.88 and Allotment Rents £36. A letter was read from Miss Barbara Welby of Norfolk Social Needs Study asking if she could attend a meeting of the Parish Council. It was agreed that she be invited to the next meeting on November 8th at 8pm. The plans of the proposed new Village Hall were discussed with suggested improvements. It was agreed that nothing further can be done until the price of the land was known.

The chairman proposed a vote of thanks to Mrs Harrison for having the meeting at her house.

As there was no further business the meeting ended at 10.10pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday November 8th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Philip Schwabe
8.11.76.

1978
November 8th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday November 8th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Chairman Mr Schwabe

Mr Butler Miss Dillon and Mr J. Pearson.
The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes re allotment it was proposed by Mr Pearson that a letter be sent to G. Rhodes stating that he would be given until December 1st to get his produce off and the allotment would then be let. This was seconded by Mr Butler and carried.

The Chairman reported that he had inspected the Right of Way with D. Pearson and it seemed a bigger job than at first thought. Mr J. Pearson and Mr Butler agreed to look at it to see if an Allen Scythe could be used to clear it.

It was proposed that the allotment rules be amended at the next meeting. The Eastern Electricity had stated that changes were being made in the charges meter rate to be increased by 20% and time switches 30%.

The Chairman stated he had written to the Post Master at Norwich concerning the closure of the Post Office. No applications had been received.

It was proposed that the Council write to the Eastern Counties Bus Co to see if they would run a bus to Wells to enable people to collect their pensions. Miss Willson who attended the meeting on behalf of a Social Need Study

made several suggestions which could help. The Chairman proposed a vote of thanks to her.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 10 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday December 13th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall

Rev S. Swabe
15/11/78

1978
November
December 15th

A Meeting of the Parish Council was held at Hill House on Friday December 15th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Schwabe Chairman Mr C. Jarvis Mr Proctor and Mr J. Pearson. Apologies for absence were received from Miss Dillon and Mr Butler.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes two applications for allotments were considered. As Mr M. Jordan wished to give his up it was proposed that Mr Wyer and Mr Pughlorn each be given one.

It was decided that it would be better for allotment holders to rent from January to December. Mr Proctor proposed that each allotment holder pay 9 months rent on January 1st being three months from October and six months in advance. This was seconded by Mr Pearson and carried. The chairman reported on the inspection of the footpath at Five Acre Carr. Mr Proctor

proposed that ~~each~~ Desmond Pearson be asked to do what he could for the estimate he gave. This was seconded by Mr Jarvis and carried.

A reply from the Eastern Counties Bus Co. was read stating that they had passed the application for a bus to Wells over to the Transport Department and would contact the council further when they had got a reply.

A letter from the District Council stated that they had three carriage-way signs at Cromer if they could be collected. Mr Jarvis agreed to collect. A notice of a meeting on the Heritage Coast to be held at Cromer on January 31st was received. Four Councillors agreed to attend.

A letter from the Secretary of the Village Hall was read asking if the Council could pay for the oil tank. Owing to the coming expense of the war memorial wall it was proposed that the Parish Council were unable to assist a reply to be sent accordingly.

The Chairman reported on the meeting to discuss the Planning Application of the Norfolk County Council to build 4 houses on the Hempland. The reply which was sent stated "The Parish Council considers the garages not in keeping and considers the land would be better used as a Village Hall site."

It was decided that the notice board

be put on the Village Hall. It was agreed that a Precept of £350 be asked for next year.

A letter on the Boundary Commission was held over until the next meeting. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.45 pm.

The date of the next meeting was fixed for Wednesday January 10th at 7.30 pm. in the Village Hall.

Phyllis K. Schwabe
10/1/79

The reply sent to the District Council re application for 4 houses on the Hempland was as follows - The Stiffkey Parish Council considers that this plan creates distinction by the positioning of two of the garages and removes a layby facility. We consider that the materials suggested, namely brick facings are not in keeping with local traditional flint buildings. The Council believes that the Hempland would serve the village more usefully as a site for a Village Hall.

1979
January 10th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday January 10th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Schwabe Chairman, Miss Dillon, Mrs Harrison, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor. An apology for absence was received from ^{Mr Butler}. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the chairman stated

that he had not completed the new allotment rules but hope to have them for the next meeting.

As nothing further had been heard about the Planning Application for the Hempland it was agreed that we await the result. Nothing further had been heard from the Eastern Counties Bus Co. Several suggestions were made and it was decided to write to the Social Security to see if they could help pensioners.

A Planning Application was considered for a look out on the marshes in memory of Mr T. Aldiss. It was suggested it would be better to plant a tree and put a plaque in it. This was agreed to and sent to the Planning Dept.

Mr Desmond Pearson had said he would have another look at the Right of Way at Five Acre Carr.

The Boundary Commission report was held over until the next meeting.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday February 14th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

Philip L. K. Schwabe

1979
February 14th

A meeting of the council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday February 14th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr Schwabe chairman, Miss Dillon, Mrs Harrison, Mrs E. Jarvis, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

An apology for absence was received from Mr Butler. The clerk was unable to attend owing to severe weather conditions and the minutes of the January meeting were therefore not available. The chairman reported that Mr D. Pearson having cleared a pathway through "Five Acre Carr" had offered to put in two days at the Gravel Pit approach. It was agreed to inspect the work and to deal with payment and the new offer at the March meeting.

Messrs Pearson and Jarvis agreed to draw up specifications of repairs to the War Memorial wall as a preliminary to seeking tenders.

It was agreed to decide on carriage way signpost positions at the next meeting Mr Jarvis having collected them from Cromer. The Chairman reported on the Norfolk Transport Survey.

The Chairman reported that he and Mr Pearson had attended the Heritage Coast Conference at Cromer, and it was agreed to invite a representative of the County Planning Dept. to attend the next meeting to deal with questions arising.

The Chairman reported on correspondence with Mr Fowler M.P. and the Post Office Advisory Committee regarding the closure of Sliffby Post Office. Beyond an acknowledgement, no reply had been received from the DHSS. The result of the route survey by the Eastern & Bus Co were still awaited. (The next meeting was fixed for March 14th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.)

The draft revised Allotment Rules were discussed and deferred to the next meeting before adoption. It was thought desirable that the clerk should have the opportunity of examining them.

The Chairman reported that at a special meeting on February 5th the council had expressed the following observations on the Baxter-Parker Ltd application (bungalow for manager at Greenway). The council does not object to the proposed building if its justification is on agricultural grounds but would ask that further consideration be given to traditional facing materials i.e. the use of flint and Norfolk clay pantiles. The council agreed to endeavour to obtain from Mr Derek Smith the former owner of the Hemland, now residing in Wells Somerset the terms offered by the Norfolk County Council for the sale of the land back to him. It was agreed to invite two planning officers from North Norfolk District Council Mr David Evans and Mr John Denny to discuss on site the considerations etc. if a Village Hall was proceeded with. It was agreed that the Norfolk County Council be urged to reach an early decision as to the future of the site.

The next meeting was fixed for 7.30 pm on Wednesday March 14th at the Village Hall
Philip L.K. Schwabe

1979
March 14th

A meeting of the council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday March 14th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr Schwabe Chairman, Mrs Dillon, Mr C. Jarvis and Mr J. Pearson. Apologies for absence were received from Mr Butler, Mrs Harrison and Mr Proctor. The chairman on behalf of the council expressed his sympathy to Mr J. Pearson and his father on the loss of his mother.

Thanks were accorded to everybody who had helped during the recent snow. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes suggestions were made as to the best way of clearing the Right of Way at Gravel Pit. Desmond Pearson had offered to put in two days to clear it. Mr Schwabe, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Jarvis agreed to inspect the entrance on Saturday morning. The siting of the carriage-way signs was considered. It was agreed that Mr J. Pearson, Mr C. Jarvis and Mr Schwabe erect them on Saturday week at Greenway Hollow Lane and Bangay and one at the bottom of Greenway pointing along the greens.

Mr Jarvis said the The Heritage Coast Management Plans had proposed making a car park on Warham greens and that Warham Parish Council had protested about it. He considered that Stiffkey should join with Warham in protesting. It was agreed that Warham Parish Council should be contacted.

Complaints were made that the Post Office

had not replaced the letter box at the old Post Office. It was decided to write to the sub postmaster at Wells. Correspondence was read by the Chairman which he had received from the Social Security Office regarding pensions.

As it was not satisfactory it was proposed that we write to the Bus Co at Kings Lynn and ask for a bus to Wells.

The new allotment rules were considered. It was proposed by Miss Dillon and seconded by Mr Jarvis that they be accepted and that 50 copies be made. Mr Greenacre agreed to get them printed. A proposal by Aldridge and Partners to increase the allotment rent to £90 was considered. It was proposed that the Association of Local Councils be asked if it was within the law to increase them. Mr Jarvis proposed and Miss Dillon seconded that a cheque of £32 be paid to the clerk who had paid for the Right of Way at Five Acre Carr to be cleared. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday April 11th at 7.30 pm which would be the Annual Parish Meeting.

Philip L. K. Schwabe

11/4/79

April 11th
~~April 11th 1979~~

A meeting of the Council followed the Annual meeting.

Those present were Mr Schwabe Chairman, Mrs Harrison, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor. An apology for absence was received from Mr Butler. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes no reply had been received about the postal box. It was agreed that a further letter be sent. The Chairman reported that he and Mr J. Pearson had attended a meeting on Warham Marshes with members of Warham Parish Council and members of the Heritage Coast Commission.

A proposal from Aldridge and Partners to increase the rent of the allotments to £90 per annum was discussed.

It was proposed by Mr J. Pearson and seconded by Mr Proctor that the Council accept the increase to take effect from Michaelmas 1979. It was proposed that a notice be sent to each allotment holder informing them of the increase.

It was agreed that the increase be decided at the next meeting.

A letter to the Eastern County Bus Co stated ^{that} they propose running a bus from Stiffkey to Wells leaving at 9.30 am and returning at 1.30 pm on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday for an experimental period of 3 months. A suggested proposal of the work needed to rebuild the Memorial Wall was submitted.

by Mr J Pearson. As Mr Jarvis had not sent his in it was proposed that they be considered at the next meeting. It was agreed to have 12 copies of the Rights on the marshes done for each member.

The Chairman read a letter from Mr Allen the District Councillor stating he would be pleased to attend Council meetings & there had been no objection to planning applications at Boatman's Row.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday May 9th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Philip K. Schwabe
9.5.79

May 9th 1979 A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday May 9th 7.30pm. Those present were Mr Schwabe Chairman, Miss Dutton, Mrs Harrison, Mr C. Jarvis, Mr J. Pearson and Mr Proctor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated that the Postal Box would be placed on the wall opposite the old Post Office as soon as the Postal Authorities had permission from the owners.

The proposed increase of the allotment rent was discussed. It was agreed that the rent be increased to £24 per acre to cover any loss.

The repair to the War Memorial Wall was considered, it was agreed that tenders be asked from local builders, namely E. M. Gimes, J. Jemmison, J. Piper, H. Mace and R. Clarke. The Chairman stated that he had seen Mr Temple about the ruts on the Right-of-Way on the marshes and that he would roll it. Several members considered that it needed more than rolling. It was proposed that a letter be sent to Mr Temple asking him to restore the Right-of-Way from Bangay corner to Greenway to the condition it was before the Tractors cut it up.

A letter from the District Council was read asking for the Council's opinion on the Heritage Coast survey. It was proposed that the council adheres to the agreement with the National Trust & a copy to be sent to the District Council. No objection was raised to a planning application by Mr R. Pearson for an extension. As there was no further business the meeting ended at 9.45pm.

S. J. Sutton

13-6-79

June 13th

A meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday June 13th at 7.30pm.

Those present were:- Mr M. Jordan, Mr M. Harrison, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands, Mr Schwabe and Mr S. Sutton. Mr G. Allen District Councillor.

An apology for absence was received from Mr Curtis.

Mr S Sutton was elected Chairman on the Proposition of Mr Schwabe seconded by Mr J. Pearson.

Mr M. Jordan proposed Mr J. Pearson V Chairman this was seconded by Mr Sutton.

Both propositions were carried.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated that $1\frac{1}{2}$ acres of allotment were unaccounted for. The chairman Mr Harrison Mr J. Pearson and Mr Schwabe agreed to measure each allotment.

Another application for an allotment had been received.

No reply had been received from the letter sent to Mr Temple regarding the Right of Way on the marsh greens but it was reported that the road had been levelled.

The tenders for the repair of the wall around the War Memorial were considered.

As there were in the region of six to seven hundred pounds, Mr Harrison proposed that the council get the materials and if possible get a local man to do it. This was seconded by Mrs Sands and carried.

It was agreed that Barry Betty be asked first. Mr & Mrs Grimes were unable to tender but kindly sent a cheque for £10 towards the cost. A letter of thanks to be sent.

It was reported that some of the bridges on the Right of Way on the marshes needed repairing also the one at Five Acre Carr.

It was proposed that Mr Caudron be asked to contact the County Council about them.

It was agreed that somebody be asked to clear the Right of Way at the bridges. No objection was raised to a planning application to make four flats at the Old Hall.

Nothing further had been heard about the Hempland or the proposed houses to be built on it.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9 pm.

J. J. Sutt

11-7-79

1979
July 11th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday July 11th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr M. Harrison Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

An apology for absence was received from Mr Allen.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the chairman reported that the allotments had been measured.

A letter was read from Mr Barry Betty stating that he would rebuild the Memorial Wall for £100. This was accepted by the Council.

As the Right of Way at Five Acre Carr needed to be cleared again it was proposed that we ask Lord Buskin to do it.

A letter from the P. Council was read stating that they would repair the bridges on the marshes and at Five Acre Carr. It was proposed that £20 be paid to clean the Right of Way at the White Bridges. A Planning Application was considered for the house on the cross. Although not opposing it the Council considered it would have been better pulled down and two built further back.

As nothing had been heard about the Hempland it was proposed that the County Council be asked the position. Several councillors considered that it would be better to make improvements at the Village Hall than to try and get the land and build a new one.

As there had been a plan drawn up for a kitchen and toilets it was proposed that more copies be made and sent to builders for an estimate. The following builders to be asked. Messrs Woodrow Blyth Mace Platten and Cooper, Mr J. Pearson and Mr M. Jordan were elected voting members of the Village Hall.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9 pm. The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday September 12th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sallis

12-9-79

1979
September 12

A meeting of the council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday September 12th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr M. Harrison Mr J. Pears and Mrs Sands.

An apology for absence was received from Mr Schwahe & Mr Allen D. Council. Arising from the minutes a letter from Lord Buskin was read regretting he has been unable to clear the Right of Way at Five Acre Carr. After some discussion Mr Sutton proposed that the Council get it done. This was seconded by Mr Curtis and carried.

Mr Pearson said the tiles on the house on the cross were in a dangerous condition. It was proposed that a letter be sent to the Highways asking to meet the Council also to enquire if the work at Mucheltythe Hill was completed.

As no builder had given a price for proposal extension to the Village Hall, it was

proposed that the Planning Dept. at the District Council be asked for a Bill of Quantity, also if there were any grants available.

As nothing had been heard of a bus to Wells since March it was agreed that a further letter be sent.

A letter was read from ATV asking if there were any complaints or suggestion for improvements. It was proposed that a reply be sent stating that the chief concern was that the village was unable to get Anglia and local news.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9 pm.
The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday October 24th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. P. Sutton

24-10-79

1979
October 24th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday October 24th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton, Mr Curtis, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Apologies for absence were received from Mr M. Gordon and Mr Harrison. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman reported that the repair of the Memorial Wall had been completed. A cheque for £100 was signed for Mr Betts and one for £7.50 for cement.

Mr Sutton stated that the Right of Way at Fine Gore Carr had been cleared and he would repair the bridge. A cheque for £20 was signed to pay the men. The bank of the river on the Right of Way at the White Bridge was in need of repair and the chairman had written the Highway Dept who were responsible. No reply had been received in answer to the letter sent regarding the Village Hall. The chairman read a letter from the Secretary of the W.I. complaining of the damage done by boys who played football on the lawn. It was agreed that councillors should see the boys when they were in the Hall.

The increase in the allotment rents were discussed it was agreed that £20 per acre be charged and £15 for $\frac{3}{4}$ acre. It was agreed that an allotment book be bought.

Mr J. Pearson proposed that the clerks salary be increased to £25 this was seconded by Mr Curtis and carried.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday December 5th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. P. Sutton

1979
Dec 5th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday December 5th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe and Mr Allen District Councillor

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman reported that the bank of the river on the Right of Way at the Bridges had not yet been repaired.

Mr Sutton said he had received a notice from Mr Read saying that he wished to give up his allotment. It was agreed that the $\frac{1}{2}$ acre be advertised.

A letter from Eastern County Bus Company was read stating they had not yet been able to arrange for a bus from Stiffkey to Wells. It was proposed that a reply be sent suggesting that we could combine with the Warham bus. The Precept for 1980 was discussed, with rising costs it was proposed that we ask for £400 an increase of £50. It was reported that ^{there was} no light was in the telephone box it was agreed that Mr GPO be informed.

Mr Curtis ~~proposed~~ asked if a footpath could be made at the entrance of Wells Road which was dangerous for people walking from the Council houses. It

was proposed that a letter be sent to the Divisional Surveyor asking if anything could be done.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday January 9th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

S. J. Lobb

9-1-80

1980
January 9th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday January 9th at 7.30pm

Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mr G. Allen District Councillor

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated that a $\frac{1}{2}$ acre allotment had not been re-let.

A letter from the Eastern Counties Bus was read stating that it was impossible to combine Warham and Stiffkey, they were still investigating the possibility of a bus to Stiffkey.

A reply from the County Surveyor was read saying he would visit the road. It was proposed that he be asked to meet the Council at Wells Road.

Mr Allen said the proposed houses on the

Hemphland had been turned down by the District Council and approved by the County Council.

Mr Harrison said houses were needed in the village perhaps bungalows or a different type. This was seconded by Mr Curtis.

Mr Pearson said as the council had opposed them he proposed the council should wait. Mr Schwabe seconded the second proposition was carried.

As the street lights were out in Church Street it was agreed that Eastern Electricity be informed.

The chairman stated that Mr M Allen had been asked to draw plans for a kitchen and toilets and as soon as they were completed they would be sent to the Planning Dept.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday March 12th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton

12-3-80

1980
March 12th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday March 12th 7.30 pm. Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton Mr Curtis Mr M. Harrison Mr M. Jordan

Mr G. Pearson Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mr Allen District Councillors.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated that $\frac{1}{2}$ acre of allotment was vacant.

Mr M. Jordan agreed to have it.

Mr Bentow was willing to give his up. It was agreed that Mr D Pearson hire it.

A letter from the County Surveyor was read suggesting two dates when he was willing to meet the council at the entrance of Wells Road. It was agreed that March 28th at 11.30 am was the most suitable.

A Notice from Eastern Electricity was read stating that the charge for Street Lighting would be increased from April 1st.

The chairman read a copy of the letter which had been sent to the County Council in reply to the letter informing the Parish Council that the Hemphland would be sold as three building sites. A letter was read from Mr Nolan asking if the village was still interested in having a post office.

The Chairman said that Lord Busdon had suggested to him that he might find a suitable place in Church Street. It was agreed that Mr Nolan be asked what it would entail if it was put in a council house.

Mr Schwabe proposed that a letter be sent to Lord Busdon thanking him and asking for further information. This was seconded by Mr J Pearson and carried. Mr Allen said he had been approached by Mrs Colombe of Langham to see if people would offer to take people to hospital. Several thought people would be willing. Mr Allen suggested that Mrs Colombe might come to the next meeting and explain.

This was accepted.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday April 9th at 7.30 pm in the V. Hall.

S. J. Sutton

9-4-80

9-4-80

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday April 9th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton, Mr Curtis, Mr Harrison, Mr M. Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands, Mr Schwabe and Mr G. Allen, District Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman reported on the meeting with the County Surveyor, owing to lack of funds he was unable to do anything at the present but would take a census

of the traffic. It was proposed that the second Thursday in July would be the best date.

A letter from Mr P Neighlon was read giving notice of his half-acre allotment. It was agreed that he must pay up to April. A notice had been put up advertising the vacant allotment.

It was agreed that £25 each be given to Village Hall, Playing Field and Churchyard.

Nothing further had been heard about the Post Office a reply was awaited from Lord Busdon.

Complaints were made of that several street lamps were out. It was agreed that Eastern Electricity be asked to check all the lamps.

A Planning Application from Mr J Pearson was considered. There was no objection to the proposal.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The next meeting which would be the Annual was fixed for Wednesday May 28th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton
27-5-80

May 27th 1980

The Annual Parish Meeting was held in the Village Hall on Tuesday May 27th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman

Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan
Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.
One member of the public was present.
The minutes of the last Annual Meeting
were read and signed.

The Chairman gave his report of the
various items which had been accomplished
during the past year and included the
rebuilding of the war memorial wall.
The Financial Statement was presented
which showed a satisfactory balance.

Mr Curtis proposed Mr Sutton as Chairman.

Mr J. Pearson seconded.

Mr Sutton proposed Mr J. Pearson as V. Chairman
seconded by Mr M. Jordan.

Both propositions were carried.

Mr Colombe of Langham explained how
a car service to hospitals operated at
Langham and said it was hoped to get one
organised in every village.

A list of names of people who were thought
likely to help was compiled, it was
decided that a notice be sent to each.

Mrs Colombe suggested that we write to
Mrs Harries of the W.V.S. and ask for full
particulars especially about insurance.

As there was no further business the
meeting closed.

J. J. Sutton A.
15-5

May 27 1980

A meeting of the council followed the
annual meeting.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman
Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan
Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.
An apology for absence was received from
Mr G. Allen District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were
read and signed.

Arising from the minutes re the Post Office
a letter was read from Mr Nolan. It was
proposed that a letter be sent to the Head
Post Master at Norwich asking if an
official could come to a meeting and
explain what would be needed and the
cost if any. This was seconded by Mr Pearson ^{carried}.

A letter was read from Eastern Electricity
asking if we needed to pay the bill
by installments. It was agreed that the
need did not arise.

The chairman stated that the plans for
the Village Hall extension had gone to
the District Council.

As there was no further business the
meeting closed at 9 15pm.
The date of the next meeting was fixed
for Wednesday July 2nd at 7 30pm in the
Village Hall.

J. J. Sutton

2-7-80

2-7-80

A Meeting of the Council was held in the
Village Hall on Wednesday July 2nd at 7 30pm.
Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman
Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson
Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

An apology for absence was received from Mr G. Allen District Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes in reply to the Council's letter asking if the Post Master at Norwich would meet the council he would be willing come if we knew of anyone who would be willing to have the Post Office with a suitable place to have it. It was agreed that a notice be put in to that effect be put in the notice board.

A letter from Eastern Electricity was read stating that the charges for energy would be increased from August 1st.

The Chairman stated that he had been informed that the pump on the hill of sale of the Hemland had been stolen and he had contacted the ~~and~~ auctioneers. It was agreed that a further letter be sent to Mr Jinks of the Norfolk County Council.

Two replies had been received from letters sent out to owners of cars who would be willing to help with a car service. This was considered satisfactory and more letters would be sent.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday September 10th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton

10.9.80

Sept 10th 1980

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday September 10th at 7.30pm. Those present were Chairman Mr Sutton, Mr Curtis, Mr Harrison, Mr Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands + Mrs Schwabe.

An apology for absence was received from Mr G. Allen District Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated that four definite offers had been made for a hospital car service. It was considered that it was sufficient to start Mrs Sands offered to take the messages. It was agreed that Mrs Harris of the W.V.S. be contacted with a view to having a meeting with the car owners. It was proposed that a notice be sent to all allotment holders asking them to attend the next council meeting to pay the rent.

Complaints were made that No 138 Camping Hill was still empty. It was suggested that the house would have been better let to Arthur Dowsing who was in need of a house. It was agreed that a letter be sent to the housing officer.

Mr Jordan asked if a no overtaking line could be put between the church knoll and camping hill before there was an accident. Also that a bad place in the road near the church knoll and near camping hill

It was reported that the drain near No the street was in a dangerous condition. It was decided that the Highway Surveyor be informed.

It was also agreed that the District Council be asked if the garden near Little Hill is left and could the council clean up Little Hill which is a disgrace to the village.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Tuesday October 14th at 7pm in the Village Hall.
J.L. Pearson 14-10-80

1980

October 14th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Tuesday October 14th at 7pm. Those present were Mr Curtis, Mr J. Pearson, Mr M. Harrison, Mr M. Jordan, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe. Mr J. Pearson was in the chair. An apology for absence was received from Mr Allen. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a letter was read from Mrs Harris of the W.R.V.S. suggesting dates when she would come and explain the car service. It was decided that Tuesday October 28th at 2pm in the Village Hall the car owners to be informed.

A reply from the Housing Officer was read regarding 138 Camping Hill. As the house was still empty it was agreed that the matter be left for a month.

A letter from Aldridge & Partners stated that the owner of the allotments had died and that they were proposing to sell. Did the Council wish to buy. After some discussion Mr Schwabe proposed and Mr Harrison seconded that we should ask the date of the sale. This was carried. It was proposed that the Association of Local Councils be asked the legal position. As the posts at Mychledyke were put in the wrong place it was proposed by Mr Pearson that the District Surveyor be asked if he would put three at the top of the hill as promised. This was seconded by Mr Curtis and carried.

It was agreed that Mr J. Greenacre hire the two vacant allotments making the following.

Mr J. Greenacre -	2 $\frac{1}{2}$ acres
Mr D. Pearson	1.572
Mr Wyer	$\frac{1}{2}$
	4.572

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm. The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday November 12th at 7.30pm.

S. J. Sull =
12-11-80

1980

November 12th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday November 12th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman
Mr Curtis Mr J. Pearson Mr M. Jordan Mr Harrison
Mr Schuske Mrs Sands and Mr Allen D. Councillor
The minutes of the last meeting were
read and signed.

Arising from the minutes regarding the car
service it was felt it was well in hand
and waiting for the charges from the District
Council.

The reply from the Association of Local Councils
re the allotments was read. It was proposed
that the District Council be asked if
the Parish Council was compelled to
provide allotments.

Mr J. Pearson supplied the costings of the
improvements at the Village Hall. It was
stated that the Village Hall committee
had £6000 in hand.

No reply had been received from the
County Council concerning Little Hill.
A Planning Application by the owners
of No 1 the Cross was considered. As it
seemed to be a second application
it was referred to Mr Sutton who had been
called from the meeting.

As there was no further business the
meeting closed at 8.45pm.
The next meeting was fixed for Tuesday
December 9th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton
17-12-80

1980
December 17th

A meeting of the Council was held in the
Village Hall on Wednesday December 17th at 7.30pm.
Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman
Mr Curtis Mr J. Pearson Mr M. Jordan
and Mr Schuske.

Apologies for absence were received from
Mr Allen District Councillor Mr Harrison
and Mrs Sands.

The minutes of the last meeting were
read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman
said he thought it was "start" on the
work at the Village Hall and would
call a meeting of the committee.

A further letter from the Eastern Electricity
was read stating that in future the
bills would have to be paid monthly.

A planning application for a house on
the Hemphelnd was considered. As this
seemed to be a second application
it was left to the chairman to complete
as before.

As there was no further business
the meeting closed at 8.45pm.
The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday
January 14th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton

14-1-81.